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The Anniston Army Depot (ANAD) is proposing to construct a Component Remanufacturing Facility (CRF) 
within the Nichols Industrial Complex (NIC).  The Nichols Industrial Complex is heavily developed with 
limited space for additional infill without facility demolition. Component repair operations are currently 
being done in fourteen different buildings across the NIC. This project consolidates component repair 
into a single location within the NIC to improve operations and efficiency to support the Army's mission 
requirements.   

Due to the confinements of the installation and the NIC, ANAD has evaluated different location options 
for the CRF.  The preferred option will require the demolition of buildings 135, 136, and 509 within the 
NIC. This project will be constructed in phases with the first phase of construction to be located where 
building 509 currently sits.  Phase three of the facility's construction will require demolition of building 
136. Phase five of the facility's construction will require demolition of building 135. 

Currently, buildings 135, 136, and 509 are being utilized for material storage and warehouse operations 
within the NIC.  All of the buildings are in fair condition, but require multiple maintenance activities in 
order to upkeep their current conditions. 

It is not anticipated that this project will have any substantial effect on the NIC's eligibility for the 
National Register of Historic Places.  It is also not anticipated that this project would take anything away 
from the significance of the military vehicle rebuild mission for which the NIC is determined eligible as a 
district, but rather enhance mission readiness through maximizing efficiency of operations. 

The Anniston Army Depot has entered consultation with the Alabama State Historic Preservation Officer 
(ALSHPO) and is providing an opportunity for public comment on this proposed project. 

All comments and/or inquiries should be directed to the Anniston Army Depot Public Affairs Office at 
256-235-6281. 


